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Strong Schools Maryland, a member of the Maryland Coalition to Reform School Discipline
(CRSD), holds firm to our core value that the systems impacting our state’s students must treat
them justly so they can thrive. As such, Strong SchoolsMaryland urges an unfavorable vote
on House Bill 206, which would require the parent or guardian of a student who engages in “two
or more incidents of violent and disruptive behavior” to seek and participate in counseling with
the student, criminalizing those who are unable to do so.

The Blueprint for Maryland’s Future aims to create a World-Class public school system in which
children are centered and positive relationships are built between schools and the families they
serve, leaving no room for punitive discipline. HB206 does not do that, and instead:

● Fails to define “violent and disruptive behavior.” The lack of a clear definition limits
high-quality implementation and allows school administration to take punitive action
based on implicit biases they may have;

● Ignores financial, insurance, and time constraint barriers that parents and families are
actively experiencing in many Maryland communities, specifically Black communities
who are disproportionately suspended and expelled from Maryland schools1; and

● Conflicts with existing state policies and recommendations like limiting the use of
exclusionary discipline and expanding preventative approaches2. MSDE and local school
districts have codes of conduct, which have established processes to address “violent
and disruptive” behavior.

It is the responsibility of the Maryland General Assembly to advance legislation that fosters
strong relationships between schools and students, which are vital to student success. We urge
this committee to utilize this Session to advance legislation that promotes restorative practices
and child-centered school culture improvement strategies that help Maryland’s schools
compete with the highest-achieving schools in the world.

For these reasons, we respectfully urge an unfavorable report on House Bill 206.
For more information, contact Riya Gupta at riya@strongschoolsmaryland.org

2 Maryland Advisory Committee to the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights
1 Maryland State Department of Education

https://www.usccr.gov/files/pubs/2020/01-14-MD-SAC-School-Discipline-Report.pdf
https://www.marylandpublicschools.org/about/Documents/DCAA/SSP/20222023Student/2022-2023-MD-PS-Suspensions-By-School-and-Major-Offense-Category-Out-of-School-Suspensions-and-Expulsions.pdf

